## Pickleball Officers' Meeting

May 22, 2012

Meeting was called to order at 6:00PM. Officers present were Jim Hisman, Don Blasberg, Frank Piccione, and Nancy Hunt. Marion Gallager was also in attendance

<u>Treasurers Report</u>: Currently there is \$2585.03 in the treasury. (Plus some shirt sales cash to be deposited) This includes \$1000 buyer's incentive of which \$500 goes to the Wine club.

Frank Piccione resigned and Marion Gallager was appointed as Treasurer. Frank gave Marian the checkbook, past receipts, bank statements, and invoices. All officers will go to the bank to sign the signature card after Jennifer emails the bank. Frank was thanked for his contributions to the pickleball club.

Treasurer's Report approved. (4-0)

<u>Old Business:</u> Minutes from January 31, 2012 were approved. (4-0) Note: Jim will continue to check on the broom/squeegee.

## New Business:

- Article/photos for the Newsletter from Senior Games Larry Davis and Terry Meek have photos and Jim will ask Terry to write the article
- **Photos for DW Website** Jim will do what is necessary to get the photos on the website.
- Travel League Jim will contact Frank Kinder at Carolina Lakes for more details. The team will consist of 8 men and 4 ladies and some alternates chosen by ranking by percentage in the leagues combined.
- Competition against Sun City or Del Webb Bluffton Jim will contact Steve to set some dates. Players will be chosen as stated above.

- Yellow Balls It was decided to order yellow balls with the next order and try them out. They were used at the Senior Games and were easier to see against the lines.
- Drop In Tournament Manager Bill Scott has volunteered. Jim will
  email the club to ask for volunteers to assist him. It was decided to
  try a format of a split tournament for competitive and non
  competitive groups with 2 start times.
- Club Shirts It was decided not to order new shirts until next year
- Ref's Chair The chair will stay for now
- Newsletter Delivery Nancy reported delivery is going well. Jim will
  email the club for volunteers for next delivery on May 31<sup>st</sup>.
- USA Pickleball Ambassador Don volunteered to apply to be an ambassador to replace Jim
- Ladder Managers Jim will email the club to ask for volunteers to be ladder managers. It was decided to keep the CNP notification consistent for all leagues
- Benches will be removed from Frank's garage ASAP
- Summer Tourney and party Bill Scott will run the tournament. The party will be in July. Jim will check the Saturday dates that are available (14<sup>th</sup>, 21<sup>st</sup>, 28<sup>th</sup>) to reserve the patio, inside room and part of the pool. There will a sign-up for attendance. Details (food etc.) to be decided.
- Other Business -to consider: a co-ed league in which you keep the same partner

Meeting Adjourned at 7:25.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Hunt, Secretary